JAMES BRUCE

ATTORNEY AT LAW RECEIVED

POST OFFICE BOX 1056
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87504

SEP 0 8 2003
369 MONTEZUMA, NO. 213 ,
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 OIL CONSERVATION
DIVISION

(505) 982-2043 (PHONE)
(505) 982-2151 (FAX)

jamesbruc@aol.com

September 6, 2003

Via Fax and U.S. Mail

Michael E. Stogner

01l Conservation Division
1220 South St. Francis Drive
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Re: Case 13115/Application of Nadel and Gussman Permian,
L.L.C. for Special Pool Rules, etc.

Dear Mr. Stogner:

As you are aware, applicant's Tucker Fee Well No. 1Y, which
generated this application, has been shut-in for some time due to
questions over the well's status as an oil well or gas well. There
have been two hearings on this application, and no affected party
has objected to the relief sought by applicant. As a result,
applicant requests that verbal approval be given to applicant (and
the Artesia District Office) to allow the well to be turned back on
pending issuance of an order in this matter.

I have contacted Mr. Owen, attorney for Snow 0il & Gas, Inc., about
this request, and they have no objection.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

truly yours,

James Bruce

ttorney for Nadel and Gussman Permian, L.L.C.

ce: Paul R. Owen



